EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

             MEETING

Date: April 21, 2106
ATTENDEES: Ed Andrews, Louie Coglas, Joe Elsholz, Doris Hatton, Joel Heidal, Bern Lamarca, Jodi Stebbins, Matt Vadnal, Lee Wilcox, Bruce Wolverton
Meeting started at 7:10pm. Minutes of last meeting reviewed, approved and will be posted on the Everett website. No website report

GENERAL ISSUES – Matt Vadnal

· Transition from old website to new website

· New committee chairs

· LOTM – Louie Coglas

· Skiing – Joe Elsholz
· Executive Committee Intern – John Sadro

TREASURER’S REPORT – Jodi Stebbins

· Fiscal Year Ending (FYE)16 ends in September 2016

· Income - $40,854.42

· Expenses - $25,300.69

· Balance - $15,553.73

· Headquarters (HQ) looking into increasing our numbers by 10%

· Finance committee meeting – May 9, 2016

· Galaxy dry and transport line item unclear – $1,400
SKIING – Lee Wilcox, Joe Elsholz

· Need a course leader that requires extensive training

· Two people still need to take a couple of classes

· Prefer to keep instructors internal

· Level I, II, III – committee pays 50%
· Instructors – committee pay 100%

· Level III class costs $1,700

· 5-day course

· Now offered in Washington State

· Ratio of course leader to students – 1:4

· Request for a proposed investment for leadership training as a line item on the budget - $5,000

OTHER ISSUES – Matt Vadnal

· Each committee reward people by paying for banquet tickets

· Next meeting, May 19; budget in by May 14
MARCH RETREAT – Bruce Wolverton

· About 60 people attended

· 12 different groups

· Discussed different suggestions to help improve the club

· HQ will put together a summary of the outcome

· Interns from the Everett branch – Harlan Brown, Lorna Corrigan, Evy Dudey

· Bringing in new interns is a good way to pass on leadership

OPEN HOUSE – Matt Vadnal

· May 4 speaker – Diane Jochimsen

· Topic will be on Leave No Trace (LNT)

· No speaker for June 1

· Annual potluck picnic at the Legion Park on July 6

SALMON BAKE – Doris Hatton

· October 2, 2016

· Climbing/Scrambling Committee used be the host

· Attendance has dropped since they stopped hosting the Salmon Bake

· It was suggested that if a representative from the Climbing and the Scrambling committee take charge, participation might increase
· Facility is already reserved

OTHER IMPORTANT DATES – Matt Vadnal

· November 5 – Annual Awards Banquet at the Embassy Suites

· November 12 – New Leadership Course

· December 3 – PC Leadership Conference

NTD – Bruce Wolverton

· June 4

· Location – Climbers’ Trail at Three O’clock Rock in Darrington

· Partnering with the Climbers Coalition Group

· Need a pick-up to haul the tools to and from the work site

· Planning meeting in two weeks at the PUD; anybody interested is welcome to join
· Work entails building a new trail

RESERVING ROOMS AT PUD – Matt Vadnal

· Every committee fill out a form to reserve a room

EVERETT PROGRAM CENTER (EPC) – Bruce Wolverton

· There is a strong interest in having a PC in Everett

· Need to get started with the project
SCRAMBLING – Joel Heidal

· Course going great

· Started with 24, down to 19 students

· Baker Lodge will have a new host

· Good student to instructor ratio

· Those who want to do the equivalency will need to do it in Seattle

· Asking for a package deal with regard to course fees if signing up for Scrambling instead of paying a separate fee for Navigation and a separate fee for WFA
· One lecture left – May 4
LOTM – Louie Coglas

· Meets every third Wednesday, 7-9 pm at the PUD

· Help out at the North Mountain L/O

· Work party at Heybrook L/O to replace the lightning arrestor system – May 15

· Three Fingers L/O – needs new shutters, painting ongoing project

· Mt. Pilchuck – needs new beams, shutters and doors, needs work on the catwalk
· May 21, open the lookout

· July 15 – 22 – big work party

· July 14 – fly-in the stuff 

· July 23, 24

· NTD – need crew leaders

· Crew leader training before NTD

· Pilchuck sub-committee created – next meeting May 9 @ PUD

· Need new people in the LOTM committee
HIKING – Ed Andrews
· Hikefest went great

· About 25 people showed up

· No internet connection, unable to show guests how to sign up for a hike

· Need to retire the 2 laptops; cost approximately $1200

· Projectors are working fine
· Need Microsoft Office software

· Put in the Admin budget

· New Hike Leader seminar – May 23 at PUD, 6:30 – 9:00 pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.
